

Kevin Taylor & Family

serving with you in Puebla, Mexico

December 2, 2022

Dear partners in the Gospel,

"The Lord hath done great things for us, whereof we are glad" (Ps. 126:3). God is good! He is using you all in central Mexico to reach the addicted, the lost, and their families, and to ground them in the things of God. It's a joy to send you this final update of 2022.

"Hope Bible Baptist Church" inauguration Sunday

God used your praying and giving to bless the inaugural service of "Iglesia Bíblica Bautista Esperanza" on Sunday November 6th. Weeks of preparation from many people went into the service; and the efforts were blessed. Visitors attended from Malacatepec and other nearby towns, and the most of all, the Word of God was preached.



Leading up to the service, several people commented that they wanted to get baptized once the church officially began. Praise to God, "they that gladly received his word were baptized" (Acts 2:41) on the first Sunday of the new church. There's not enough space to fit all their pictures on this letter, but here are a few of them.



Construction of new Hope House Facility:







The future vision for Hope House is to have a group home to house 80-100 men coming out of addiction. Thanks to the generosity of several churches, we have fenced the majority of the property, and are now digging to lay the foundation for the men's dorms.

Our current men are the workers (on left), and it's amazing to see them using their strength to serve God's purposes rather than throwing their lives away to sin and addiction.

There is yet a need of about \$15,000 USD to finish this project. If you'd like to participate in giving or coming down to help build in the future, feel free to contact me by email (keruxhispano@yahoo.com).

Cesar | Progress and Prayer

Cesar came to Hope House a little over a month ago on an alcohol binge. He is from Mexico City. His wife is a dedicated Christian who has prayed for him for a long time. Praise God, for 34 days alcohol free as of this writing.



However, usually at the one-month mark, the men face a high-anxiety season for about ten days or so. This is the "make-or-break" point for many of them, where they either continue with us, or they decide to leave to relapse. Cesar needs much prayer, as he commented that suddenly he entered into that season of temptation recently. We love Cesar and want to see God continue working in him. Please ask God for abounding grace on his behalf!

Again, thanks for being partners in God's life-changing Gospel work here in Mexico. You are appreciated and not forgotten (Heb. 6:10).

With you | For Mexico,

